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PLANNING, DEVELOPMENT AND 
INFRASTRUCTURE ACT 2016
INKERMAN LANDFILL (NORTHWARD FILL) – 
RESOURCE RECOVERY CENTRE

RELEASE OF AN AMENDMENT TO THE EIS FOR 
PUBLIC COMMENT

The Inkerman Landfill (Northward Fill) was approved by the 
Governor of South Australia on 21 January 1999 under Development 
Act 1993 (having previously undergone an Environmental Impact 
Statement (EIS) level of assessment). 

The landfill was commissioned in 2004 and is operated in accordance 
with an EPA licence to receive approximately 200,000 to 300,000 
tonnes of waste per annum. The facility is owned by Cleanaway 
Waste Management Ltd (CWMS).

Pursuant to Section 114(2)(b) of the Planning, Development and 
Infrastructure Act 2016, CWMS has lodged an amendment to the EIS 
with the Minister for Planning and Local Government to modify the 
design and layout of the facility with the establishment of a waste 
management precinct under the ‘Inkerman Resource Recovery Centre 
Masterplan’ (IRRCM) 

The IRRCM outlines a 10-year strategic plan for the processing of 
waste streams and organics at the site, to increase diversion from 
landfill and produce beneficial products either for reuse on-site or 
resale into commercial markets.

The proponent has now prepared an Amendment to the EIS, which 
has been released for public consultation from 26 January until 
16 February 2022. The Amendment to the EIS describes the proposed 
changes to the landfill and the potential impacts associated with the 
Masterplan.

Obtaining a copy of the Amendment to the EIS
The Amendment to the EIS is available online, without cost, via the 
following link: https://plan.sa.gov.au/en/state_developments.

Hard copies are also available for viewing at the locations listed 
below:

• �Attorney-General’s Department, Planning and Land Use Services 
(AGD-PLUS): Level 5, 50 Flinders Street, Adelaide 

• �Wakefield Regional Council: Scotland Street, Balaklava

Submissions 
Written submissions on the Amendment to the EIS are invited until 
16 February 2022 and should be addressed to: 

Minister for Planning and Local Government 
Attention: Robert Kleeman, Manager State Assessment 
Planning and Land Use Services 
Attorney-General’s Department 
GPO Box 1815 ADELAIDE SA 5000

Or via email to: spcreps@sa.gov.au

Submissions will be made available for public inspection and will be 
addressed in the proponent’s Response Document (to be released for 
public information at a later date). 

Next Steps
Following submission of the Response Document, an Amendment 
to the Assessment Report will be prepared by the State Planning 
Commission, which would then be provided to the Minister for 
Planning and Local Government for consideration and decision on 
the proposed changes. 

Further information is also available online at: 
www.saplanningportal.sa.gov.au
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